BOROUGH OF WILDWOOD CREST GREEN TEAM

Meeting Minutes – 24 October 2018 Borough Hall, 6101 Pacific Avenue

The Borough of Wildwood Crest Green Team met on 24 October 2018 in the Second Floor Conference Room.

The meeting came to order at 2 p.m.

Secretary Rogers read the "Sunshine Act" and lead the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members Angel Daniels, Joe Franco, Deborah Rogers, Darleen Devlin and John Livecchi were in attendance. A quorum was declared.

The minutes of the meeting 26 September were approved on motion of Mrs. Devlin, second by Mr. Livecchi and unanimous voice vote with Ms. Daniels abstaining.

Under Correspondence, the Secretary brought the recent Sustainable Jersey newsletter to the attention of the Team and reminded all of the upcoming workshop luncheon and registration deadlines.

Under Old Business Mr. Franco reported Brian Cuniff, Borough Public Relations Representative, has been posting Team activities on the Borough accounts. He said all social media postings will be accomplished through the Borough accounts. It was decided any information a Team member would like to post should be sent to the secretary who will send it on to Mr. Franco.

Mrs. Rogers reported a draft budget for 2019 has been prepared and sent to Business Administrator Mahon and Pete Lomax as part of CFMP compliance.

Team members agreed to attend Commissioners meetings as they can to remind the governing body of our stance on smoking in public spaces.

Under new Business Resolution GT-18-01 reflecting the stance of the Green Team regarding smoking and vaping on Borough property was introduced. Ms. Daniels moved to memorialize the resolution and forward same to the Board of Commissioners, Mrs. Devlin provided the second. All members present voted in favor.

Secretary Rogers brought a request from Commissioner David Thompson that the Green Team explore the possibility of roof mounted solar arrays on Borough to the attention of the Team. Mr. Franco, Mr. Livecchi and Ms. Daniels volunteered to form a subcommittee for this purpose. Mr. Franco will contact Commissioner Thompson.

The Secretary also informed the Team of Planning Board action underway for the rehabilitation of the NJ Ave Business district and briefly outlined the responsibilities of the Team in this effort. No members of the public spoke.

The Team will meet on 28 November at 2 p.m.

Meeting adjourned by unanimous vote at 2:40 p.m.

Deborah Rogers Secretary